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the less, I was twice to sit by his death-bed in the
next few years. But he rallied each time—he was so
enthusiastic.
I had little time, as we nosed tentatively down the
dark lanes, to wonder what I should say, if and when
we found any one to say anything to. During the
past week or two I had been apprehensively studying
Election literature.   It seemed  curiously lifeless.
However, by now I knew statistics about imports
and exports and trade with Russia, and the current
arguments about Nationalisation. And I was primed
with answers to imaginary questions on agricultural
wages and coal production* But none of this seemed
likely to raise the spirits of a cluster of miners who
would have been waiting in the chilly dark for the
best part of an hour. I began to be glad that I was
at the wheel.  There was less time to be nervous.
When at last we reached our goal it was obvious that,
for this meeting at any rate, the Election literature
had been a waste of time. That was not at all the
sort of speech which would be required. A huddle
of dark figures was dimly visible at the edge of the
road.   The leading miner of the village stepped
forward. He was a sterling fellow whom I knew well
afterwards. Himself uncouth and illiterate in speech
he had a wife with the natural good manners of a
great lady. Two of her sons, as well as her husband,
were in the mines. They were on different shifts and
the cloth, she said, was always on the table. But it
was a spotless cloth, like the rest of the house. And
though she was usually feeding somebody, she was
always smiling and the house exhaled a cheerful
comfort. It was curiously unlike a miner's cottage

